Subject: Please verify for Chewell DC your original complaint letter re Wroxton Motocross Track
Date: 2020-08-27 20:24

From:

To: Glenis Griffiths

Copy:, george.smith@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Sent:

28 July 2020 14:15

Subject:

Racing at Wroxton

Dear

Mr.Addis

Wroxton

Motor cross Track - Event held July 26th.2020.

I

felt compelled to write re the above event. I've been pretty tolerant in the past but this Sunday was
a very different matter. | had taken myself,coffee and the papers into the garden for a peaceful
hour. It lasted ten minutes! It was the noisiest it has ever been with little respite. A combination, no
doubt, of bigger engines, the prevailing wind and the size of the event.

|

don't know what can be done but something should be. The Wroxton MX Track has grown out of all
proportion for a rural area from small local events to national and international occasions.

| believe also that the racing and clearing up takes longer than the days allotted.

Perhaps

Cherwell Planning can suggest a way forward allowing us all to rub along together amicably.

Yours

sincerely

G.Griffiths,

Hornton.

Glenis

From: Glenis Griffiths

Sent: 07 September 2020 18:39

To: Planning <Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

Subject: verification of letter regarding MX Track at Wroxton




It has now become apparent that the events held there have increased in noise and disruption over
the years.The reason being that the site has become host to both national and international events.
The size of the engines have increased and despite the organisers claim that that there have only
been "small changes" made to the track, it is obvious that there have been major alterations to the
earth works, re-contouring and widening of the track. There are photos available to support this.
There is also the fact that overnight stays have been extended and longer time taken to clear up (no
time limit for this to be achieved).

The events, terrain and usage at the track have intensified in recent years resulting in the noise and
disturbance affecting Hornton and other villages have become so much worse in duration and
frequency.

With the now national and international events now taking place, how long before permanent
buildings such as toilets, refreshments, and if more land becomes available for rent, a larger car-
parking area, without planning permission asked or given? It seems the CDC would not object.
There seem to be a number of inconsistencies, anomalies and incomplete substantiations in the
submissions of the applicant.These appear to be very significant in terms of the LDC application
proposal The application for 24 meetings PLUS unlimited practice sessions seems to mean that they
will be able to have use of the track whenever they like. Surely this cannot be allowed. Can we not
go back to the "basic permitted use"

restrictions?It also appears that there was no planning permission asked for or received in 2018 and
now organisers are using the assumption that after ten years it becomes legal? If the ten year rule
becomes the justification for the events continuing and increasing could | then turn a small produce
stall on rented land and after 10 years erect a larger more permanent shop and car park without
planning permission?

Your - Mrs.G Griffiths.



